ERCA Minutes 08/16/2025

• Attendance: 17

Treasurer's Report

Balance:	July 11th, 2025	\$9,717.06
Expenses:	BBQ Supplies (July Club Meeting) - Dave T	\$144.74
	Supplies for repairs to flight stands - Dave T	\$84.31
	Above All Sanitation - monthly service	\$120.51
	Total Expenses	\$349.56
Income:	Dues & new member fees	\$70.00
	BBQ Donations (July Club Meeting)	\$142.00
	Total Income	\$212.00
Balance:	August 8th, 2025	\$9,579.50
	I .	

- As of August 8th, we have a total membership of 63 members.
 - Allen Wellentin rejoined the club.

Old Business:

- Dave repaired the foam on the table posts.
- Dave and Les power-washed the club house. Roger put the emergency contacts up on the club house.
- Our Letter of Agreement with the FAA has been renewed on our behalf by the AMA.
 - o The new certificate is linked on the website on the Flying Field Info page.
 - o It now expires August 22nd, 2027.
- Recap of the Scouting America event:
 - o On Monday we had scouts from Troop 152 came to the airfield.
 - Sean Wilson did a flight demonstration.
 - Roger and Ken did buddy boxing with the kids and a number of the adults.
 - They are the same scout troop who are going to be doing the hot dogs for the Saturday of MonsterFest.
- MonsterFest updates:
 - We have a couple of guys from Redmond camping for the event.
 - Ken is still waiting to hear if we can have access to the field south of the road for parking and camping.
 - Extreme Flight are sending 3 airframes for our raffle.
 - Ken is also talking to Eugene Toy & Hobby about them donating a ready-to-fly Aeroscout or similar system.
 - o Set up will be Thursday evening at 5pm. A team of about six volunteers would be great.
 - Ken will take care of flight line boss duties (when not flying). Ken may ask folks to cover flight line boss duties when he is flying.

- o Sunday morning will be a Dawn Patrol event. World War 1 or golden age planes.
- o Registration will begin Friday morning. Only paid pilots will be allowed to fly.
- Roger shared that the Young Eagles came out Wednesday morning.
 - There were four or five kids from the local EAA chapter.
 - o They had built a kit and wanted Roger to fly it.
 - o Roger flew it. It was very fast and Kaos-like.
 - o They wanted to buddy box but Roger decided they should fly the Telemaster instead.
 - o A number of them flew buddy box with the Telemaster.

New Business:

- Labor Day fun fly Monday Sept 1st.
 - o There will be a "Bring Your Own Table" swap meet as part of the event.
 - The area south of the shelter will be reserved for swap meet tables. Pilots with trailers can park between the shelter and the geotex or beyond the geotex. Other pilots will park east of the clubhouse.
- Ken has proposed moving MonsterFest forward a week next year, so that it aligns with MonsterFest and is further away from other local events.
- September meeting at the field Saturday September 20th.